



From: Stephen Grosz

Sent: 19 September 2019 14:24

To: Fowler, David

Cc: Nims Mahtani ; Mandie Gold ; Micola Luckhurst

Neil Jarman ; Alex Taylor

Byrne, Tim

Subject: Re: 2019/2375/P Proposed Acoustic Barrier

Dear David,

Thank you for your email, and thank you too for coming on site—we're grateful.

The four of us are writing to you so that there is no misunderstanding—none of us are in negotiation with Mr Byrne regarding the acoustic barrier.

on behalf of the residents who would be most affected by noise from the proposed school, and most affected by a loss of light from a sound barrier—we are wholly opposed to a sound barrier between our properties and the proposed school.

Further, having carefully considered the proposal from Abacus Belsize for a school in the old police station, we are opposed to this proposal for all the reasons we gave when you visited—the school will increase traffic, congestion, noise and pollution in Hampstead. The school needs a home in its catchment area, Belsize Park.

Thank you again for making time to visit, and hearing our views.

Regards,
Nims Mahtani
Stephen and Nicola Grosz
Mandie Gold

On 11 Sep 2019, at 11:55, Fowler, David

wrote:

Good morning,

I can see that negotiations regarding the acoustic barrier are still ongoing. As I said on site, you are of course still able to object to the application even if you have agreed the best solution for yourself with regards this barrier. Please let me know if you do have further objections (or if you don't).

Regards,

David

David Fowler Principal Planner



Dear Mr Byrne

Good morning. Sorry for the delay in replying to your email requesting we respond by 16th August. We have looked at all the options and are of the opinion that a noise barrier of any size will not serve its purpose and just be detrimental to all the adjacent homes. From the noise report we can see that you suggest a peaking of the noise levels when 120 children will be in the playground at a certain time, but for the immediate residents children will be playing in the playground from morning till late afternoon and they will have to contend with noise levels rising throughout the whole day. We have to contend with high traffic flowing through Downshire Hill during school runs morning and afternoon and noise levels are already excessive. We will end up living with continually high noise levels throughout the whole day with no respite at all.

For these reasons my family and I object to any noise barrier and essentially to the school moving from Belsize Park to the Police Station site in Hampstead.

Kind regards Mrs Mahtani

Sent from my iPad

On 9 Aug 2019, at 15:24, Byrne, Tim

Dear All,

Thank you for joining us at the former Hampstead Police Station on the 17th July for the helpful discussion about mitigating the potential future noise levels should the site become the permanent home for Abacus Belsize Primary School. Given the variety of views about current proposals for the 4 metre acoustic barrier, our noise consultants have undertaken some further modelling that we hope will help everyone understand the noise impact of various alternatives.

Please find attached a letter setting out the results and asking for your views on the way forward. We have requested a response by next Friday 16th August however if you need additional time to consider please let me know.

Happy to discuss if anything is unclear or requires additional explanation.

Regards

Tim

Tim Byrne

Director - Planning, Development & Heritage



jll.co.uk



Achieve Ambitions

One of the 2019 World's Most Ethical Companies®

Jones Lang LaSalle Limited Registered in England and Wales Number 1188567 Registered office at 30 Warwick Street, London, W1B 5NH

For more information about how JLL processes your personal data, please click <u>here</u>.

This email is for the use of the intended recipient(s) only. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and then delete it. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not keep, use, disclose, copy or distribute this email without the author's prior permission. We have taken precautions to minimize the risk of transmitting software viruses, but we advise you to carry out your own virus checks on any attachment to this message. We cannot accept liability for any loss or damage caused by software viruses. The information contained in this communication may be confidential and may be subject to the attorney-client privilege. If you are the intended recipient and you do not wish to receive similar electronic messages from us in future then please respond to the sender to this effect.

<Downshire Hill Neighbours Acoustic Barrier 9082019.pdf>

<22. Noise Assessment.pdf>

This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged and/or copyright protected. This e-mail is intended for the addressee only. If you receive this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your computer. See our new Privacy Notice here which tells you how we store and process the data we hold about you and residents.